
FOREST HILLS BLACK POWDER BRIGADE - WWW.FHBPB.ORG 

SEPTEMBER 2024 

SHINING T IMES 

CLUB OFFICERS  

President: Gordon Ferlitsch   Vice President: John Unger,  

Treasurer: Stephanie Kinkaid, Secretary: Carol Jackson,  

Range Officer: Jayson Kinkaid  Safety Officer: Paul Bess  Shoot Recorder: Ken and Sherry Kinkaid 

Thank You to our new Officers! 
Our Club Office Positions: 

President - Gordon Ferlitsch 

Vice President - John Unger 

Secretary - Carol Jackson 

Safety Officer - Paul Bess 

Shoot Recorder - Ken and Sherry Kinkaid 

Treasurer - Stephanie Kinkaid 

Range Officer - Jayson Kinkaid 

Come Shoot those Smoke Poles! 

Site Address is: 

12255 Budlong Lane SE, Mill City, Oregon 97360 

Dues are due Nov 1st for 2025 Club Membership.   

Note: In the last news letter the cost was not correct.   

Membership is $30 for an Individual and $40 for Families 



 FHBPB Meeting Minutes for September 2024 

           

Meeting Called to Order: at 10;00am by Carries a big Stick 

August minutes read and approved 

VP Report (Griswold): Raffle prizes- custom neck knife and an inline 
capper 

Treasurer (Carp Jaw): checking $1118.11 savings $2025.63 income of 
$118. From shoot fees. $576. Expenses for insurance and awards. 

Shoot Recorder (Pok-A-Dot): no shooting this month 

Safety (Deacon): Don’t burn yourself or cut yourself with dutch oven 
cook off. Ken brought up a very good point for all of us muzzleloader 
hunters. If you have been out hunting, you just might forget your favorite 
shooting stick is still loaded from hunting.  The next time you are com-
peting, point your weapon down range for that first cap you fire off, just 
in case. 

Announcements: Dues are due. $30 for individuals and $ 40 for family. 
Sad news, Dave Cheyney, fellow buckskinner family farm was completely 
burned in a forest fire.  There will be a fire relief rendezvous on first 
week of October with all proceeds going to Dave. Nick DeSantis step-
ping down from Newsletter. 

Old Business: Work parties for invasive plants at rendezvous site. Details 
to follow.  

 



 FHBPB Meeting Minutes for September 2024 - Continued  

New Business:  Future potluck and awards to be held at rendezvous site instead of Cham-
poeg park.  Maybe a campout too. The following Rendezvous related changes were ap-
proved by a vote of the members present: 

Camp Fees 
Increase camp fee from $25 to $30 per lodge, tent, RV, (family unit?) 
Issue ribbon for each lodge, tent, or RV to track compliance 

Shoot Fees 
Add archery to trails covered by shoot fee, i.e. rifle, pistol, archery, H&K 
Increase Adult from $15 to $20 
Couple/Family from $30 to $40 
Squirrel trail from $1 t0 $5 
Long Gong from $1 to $5 
Couple shoot from $1 to $5 
Shotgun unchanged at $5 
Frying Pan unchanged at $1 per toss 

Prize for best primitive camp to incentivize more primitive camping 
Prizes/awards for best period correct costume (Peewee, Junior, Adult) to incentivize ap-

propriate dress 
Members (and their family members) are strongly encouraged to always dress appropriate-

ly during the official Rendezvous period 
Also appreciated when members dress appropriately when attending the monthly shoots 
Collect bottles/cans for additional revenue 

New Members: none 

Member of the month: Everyone at the picnic. 

Landowner report (Rex): Tanzy is dying down, scotch broom growing 
strong. Rex will get a quote for professional removal of scotch broom  

Election results: President Gordon Ferlitsch; Vice President John Unger; Shoot 
Recorder Ken and Sherry Kinkaid; Treasurer Stephanie Kinkaid; Range Officer 
Jayson Kinkaid; Safety Officer Paul Bess; Secretary Carol Jackson; Newsletter 
Jerry Jackson 

Motion to Adjourn and Second at 10:50. 

Respectfully Submitted: Paul Bess…Comes Early 



 





Hi All,  Just a plug for OSSA.  A great org based 
in Oregon for support of our State level Gun 

Rights Protection. 

  Also can be helpful if you are interested in CMP 
purchases.  I can’t talk about non muzzleloaders 

here, but I can say 1911 was a great year! 

As a final note, I want to say it has been fun doing this newsletter for the last few years through Covid 
and all.  But time to move on!  I can’t be at the shoots enough to stay in touch, so someone who has 

the finger on the pulse will do a better job!  Best Regards, Travler 


